January 2, 1946 Jean T. Fisher Hotel Kansan Topeka, Kansas Dear Jean: I was mighty happy to know that you had talked with my son, Milton, in Kansas City. He was practicing law before enlisting in the Navy. He is now located in St. Louis, Missouri, and lives at the Missouri Athletic Club. He is a Lieutenant Junior Grade and is on communications and supplies so it will be quite a while before he gets out. My other son, Bobby, graduated in Madison from the University of Pennsylvania last year. He is also a Lieutenant Junior Grade and is on a flat top in the Pacific. I hear from Knute Kresie quite often. He is a great fellow and has a fine service record. I will keep Ralph Young in mine. If you can find time to bring him up to Lawrence next Spring, I will be happy indeed to meet him. The Kansas relays are held in April and we generally have the boys in for a short basketball shooting practice in the morning so they meet the other fellows and for a little workout and good time prior to the starting of the relays in the afternoon. So I hope you can bring him up at that time. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Baskethall Coach.